


North Carolina prisons continue to experience high levels of staff vacancies that create serious 

concerns related to the safe and secure operations of facilities. One effort to improve safety for 

staff and offenders is to reduce the offender population at facilities where staffing levels are not 

sufficient to manage offenders at facility capacity. As a result, in June 2018 Prisons began 

backlogging offenders sentenced to serve terms of incarceration in the state prison system in 

county jails.  The Department of Public Safety is increasing efforts to recruit and retain staff, 

enhancing facility security through other means such as deployment of new equipment and 

technology, and modifying policies to promote operational efficiencies, all of which are aimed at 

improving security and reducing reliance on county jails to house the backlogged offenders. For 

calendar year 2018, the department incurred jail backlog costs of $1.1 million, as depicted in the 

table below: 

Year Month Days 
Invoiced 

Amount Invoiced 
to Prisons 

Amount 
Paid to Jails 

Balance Owed to 
Jails 

2018 June 44 $1,760.00 $1,760.00 0.00 
2018 July 757 $30,280.00 $30,280.00 0.00 
2018 August 684 $27,360.00 $19,840.00 $7,520.00 
2018 September 391 $15,640.00 $15,640.00 0.00 
2018 October 142 $5,680.00 $3,640.00 $2,040.00 
2018 November 7,705 $308,200.00 $211,320.00 $96,880.00 
2018 December 19,414 $776,560.00 $43,320.00 $733,240.00 

Totals: 29,137 $1,165,480.00 $325,800.00 $839,680.00 
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